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 MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEET TOWNING OF THE TOWN BOARD OF 

THE TOWN OF THURMAN, NY HELD FEBRUARY 14, 2018 AT THE TOWN HALL, 

311 ATHOL ROAD, ATHOL, NEW YORK, COMMENCING AT 6:30 PM….. 

PRESENT:  Mrs. Brenda Ackley, Councilwoman 

  Mrs. Joan Harris, Councilwoman 

  Mr. Douglas Needham, Councilman  

  Mrs. Gail Seaman, Councilwoman 

  Mrs. Cynthia Hyde, Supervisor 

RECORDING SECRETARY: Susan E. Staples 

The meeting commenced with the reading of the payments for claims. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:38 pm. 

PLEDGE: 

ROLL CALL: 

MOMENT OF SILENCE: A moment of silence was observed for Debbie 

Constantineau. 

STATEMENTS: The Supervisor started to read the following three statements into 

the record. She finished reading the statement from the Supervisor’s Office, and 

started to read a statement from the Assessor’s Office when she was interrupted 

by Councilwoman Seaman. She noted that she thought she should have been 

provided with written copies of these statements. She continued to talk while 

Supervisor Hyde read the statement. At this point the Supervisor said she had 

one more statement to read. Councilwoman Seaman said that she (the 

Supervisor) was done. The Supervisor then passed out copies of the statements to 

the Board and the audience. After asking if everyone had heard the Assessor’s 

statement she read the Town Clerk’s statement. 

February 14, 2018 

Cynthia R. Hyde 

Town of Thurman Supervisor 
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P.O. Box 29 

Athol, New York 12810 

(518)623-9649 x 101 

February 14, 2018 

STATEMENT OF TOWN OF THURMAN SUPERVISOR 

A town supervisor has certain responsibilities, all of which I have been 

fulfilling for the last year. Unfortunately, recent actions taken by the new town 

board have compromised my ability to continue to do so. Therefore, I wish to 

inform my fellow board members and the public of some of the newly imposed 

constraints and how this office will have to deal with them in an effort to continue 

to meet our legal obligations. 

The supervisor's office has been severely compromised by the recent decision of 

Councilwoman Gail Seaman, Councilwoman Brenda Ackley and 

Councilman Doug Needham to lower the hourly rate and hours of the 

supervisor's confidential secretary even though the approved and funded 

town budget for the year 2018 appropriated the funds for a full time 

confidential secretary with benefits. 

Due to this unnecessary decision to cut funds supporting this office and due to 

the undermining and dismantling nature of the many recent decisions by 

Councilwoman Gail Seaman, Councilwoman Brenda Ackley and Councilman Doug 

Needham I will not be able to comply with the following resolutions or parts of 

resolutions: 
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Resolution # 4 2018 - Prepayment of utility bills, fuel and postage  

only 

The supervisor's office will also prepay the following as they are not subject to approval 

and are contractual. 

Blue Cross Blue Shield — Health — partially paid by employees CDPHP 

Dental-paid for by employees 

Aflac — paid for by employees 

Empire — Vision-paid for by employees 

NYSHIP — Retiree Health 

Workers Comp — self insurance 

Shelter point — disability 

Federal taxes 

State Taxes 

Resolution #12 Preparation & Presentation of reports to the board 

The supervisor's office will prepare reports as directed by Town Law. The supervisor's 

office does not have time to make copies or scan copies of records and is not required 

by law to do so. Councilman Needham and Councilwoman Ackley have both been told 

that they may come to the town hall and look at any and all records. Due to the 

unnecessary cuts in support staff they must view records when the supervisor is 

available. They may not take the time of the supervisor's confidential secretary. 

Due to the rude behavior of Councilwoman Seaman during the last visit she and her son 

made to the supervisors office and due to the fact that she or her son secretly audio 
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recorded our conversation and then posted the audio on social media along with a 

degrading statement, Mrs. Seaman will need to make arrangements with the town 

clerk’s office to view records. Mrs. Seaman is not welcome in the supervisor's office. 

 

 

Resolution # 14 Adjusting & Deleting positions 

RE: Directive - Copies for board members of time cards and 

payroll summaries given weekly by their preferred method 

The supervisor's office will prepare reports as directed by Town Law. The 

supervisor's office does not have time to make copies or scan copies of 

records, is not required by law to do so and is not required to fulfill board 

members demands to make deliveries of copies of records to board 

members by their preferred method. 

Resolution # 16 Resolution Amending Bank Transfer policy 

RE: Directive — Deliver copies of the confirmation of any bank 

transfers to each board member by their preferred method. 

The supervisor's office will prepare reports as directed by Town Law. The 

supervisor's office does not have time to make copies or scan copies of 

records, is not required by law to do so and is not required to fulfill board 

members demands to make deliveries of copies of records to board 

members by their preferred method. 

Resolution # 18 Resolution to Rescind Resolutions 

In order to uphold the fiscal responsibilities of the supervisor's office and in 

order to be responsible to the public the supervisor's office cannot comply 

with rescinding the following resolutions approved by the prior board. 
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From 12/21/17 

1. Budget adjustments approved by the 2017 town board per resolution 

#192-2017 will not be undone. 

2. The 2017 town board approved separating the highway fund from the 

consolidated fund per resolution #193-2017. The highway fund was 

separated from the consolidated fund on 12/29/17 on the advice of the 

NYS Comptrollers Office and will not be undone 

3. The intermunicipal agreement approved by the 2017 town board per 

resolution #189-2017 between Town of Warrensburg and Town of 

Thurman for use of their trained water district employees to service the 

Thurman water supply infrastructure has been made and signed and will 

stand. 

From 12/28/17 

1. The prior board accepted the quote from Colvin Computer consulting and 

approved the purchase and installation of computers, printer and server 

per resolution #204-2017. This decision was put into action in 2017, 

computers, server, printer and installation supplies were ordered and the 

installation is proceeding. This decision will not be undone. 

2. The 2017 town board approved an advance of $64,440.21 from the 

savings account to the highway fund per resolution #199-2017. This 

advance was made on 12/29/2017 and the funds used for the 

intended purpose as outlined in the resolution. This decision will not 

be undone. 

3. Budget adjustments approved by the 2017 town board per 

resolution #208-2017 were made and will not be undone. 

4. The prior board accepted the quote from G. A. Bove per resolution # 209-

2017 and approved the purchase and installation of a new tank and 

relocating existing tanks. This decision was put into action in 2017 and the 

new tank and supplies ordered. The new tank has since been installed and 
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existing tanks have been moved supplying fuel to the new generator. This 

decision will not be undone. 

5. The 2017 town board approved the purchase and installation of a surge 

protector per resolution #198 -2017. This decision was put into action 

in 2017. The surge protector was purchased and 

installed and will not be removed. 

 

 

Resolution # 19 Resolution to return reserve funds 

RE: Directive — return $8,223.00 to reserve fund from A1440.4 

Engineer 

In order to uphold the fiscal responsibilities of the supervisor's office and in 

order to be responsible to the public the supervisor's office cannot comply 

with this resolution for the following reasons. 

1. The town of Thurman does not have a legitimate reserve fund. 

2. The $8,223.00 paid to Fred Engelmann was taken out of the 

savings account. 

3. A1440.4 Engineer is an appropriation (an estimate) not cash. 

4. The NYS Comptroller’s office was called and this resolution was 

read to them. They advised that cash cannot be put into a savings 

account from an appropriation because an appropriation is not cash 

it is an estimate. 

Resolution # 20 Resolution to direct the supervisor 

regarding timely billing 

RE: Directive — Provide list of subscriber's copies of billings, 

notice of each new service request, tentative dates for hookup 

and copies of cpe purchase paperwork, full inventory, CPE 

numbers of all whitespace equipment. 



February, 14, 2018 Regular Board Meeting 
 

7 
 

The supervisor's office will prepare reports as directed by Town Law. The 

supervisor's office does not have time to make copies of records or White 

Space billings or scan copies of records and is not required by law to do so. 

The supervisor is not the whitespace operator and does not keep track of 

tentative dates for hookup of new white space service. All Town of 

Thurman white space equipment was purchased by the prior town board 

prior to 2017. Any purchase paperwork, inventory, cpe numbers of all 

whitespace equipment all of which was purchased prior to 2017 should 

have been filed with the town clerk's office. As the previous town clerk 

serving from 2008 to 2015 I can vouch for the fact that none of these 

records were filed in the town clerk’s office during my time as town clerk. 

No new equipment was purchased in 2017 except for a radio to replace the 

Combs Road Pole radio that wasn't working per Resolution # 140-2017 

RESOLUTION TO PURCHASE RADIO FOR COMBS ROAD WHITESPACE POLE 

The town board of the Town of Thurman approves the purchase of an Ubiquiti 

Networks Rocket M900 -us 900MHZ Rocket M900 2x2 MIMO and an Ethernet 

cable for the Combs Road Whitespace pole. 

Resolution #24 resolution to correct advance to highway 

RE: Directive - To hold a permissive referendum for $64,440.21 
advanced 

to highway and for the supervisor to provide an itemization of what 
the 

$64,440.21 was spent on. 

In order to uphold the fiscal responsibilities of the supervisor's office and in order 

to be responsible to the public the supervisor's office cannot comply with the 

preceding directive from resolution #24-2018 for the "following reasons 

1. The advance to the highway from the savings account not a reserve fund 
was made based on the recommendations of the NYS Comptrollers Office 
and a permissive referendum was not necessary. 
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2. The supervisor's office will prepare reports as directed b, Town Law. 
Resolution #199-2017 below describes what the advance,  funds were used 
for; this information is and has been available for some time on the 
Thurman Town Website. 

Resolution # 199-2017 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE ADVANCE TO HIGHWAY FUN 

The town board of the Town of Thurman approves advancing, funds from the 

town savings account 40237817 to the highway fund within the consolidated 

account 6290310081 in the amount of $64,440.21 to cover state retirement and 

the final abstract. These funds will be paid back to the savings account from the 

highway fund in 2018. 

 

TOWN OF THURMAN ASSESSORS OFFICE 

TOWN OF THURMAN ASSESSORS OFFICE 

POST OFFICE BOX 29 
ATHOL, NEW YORK 

12810-0029 

PHONE 518-623-4593 

Extension 106 
E-MAIL: thurmanassessors@verizon.net 

February 14, 2018 

Thurman Town Board 

Athol, NY 12810-0029 

Dear Councilman Needham, Councilwoman Seaman and 

Councilwoman Ackley: 

I would like to comment on your regrettable 

decision to eliminate the Assessor's Clerk position. 

mailto:thurmanassessors@verizon.net
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I wish that you had extended to me the courtesy of at 

least discussing this change prior to your vote. 

Some of the things clerks assist with are: exemptions 

(at the time of this change, we had 200+ exemptions 

out, which must be verified as to eligibility and filed 

by March 1); recording of deeds, property splits or 

consolidations, building permits, etc. We have 140 

active building permits, including several new homes, to 

be inventoried and added by March 1. 

The clerk was available to respond to taxpayers' 

questions. She had 16 years of experience as an assessor 

as well as 2and 1-t! years in Warren County Deeds and 

Records and 6 years as Thurman Town Clerk(26 years of 

service to the Town of Thurman), over 40+ years as Notary 

Public. 

At the time of her dismissal, we had begun training 

with LUCA, in preparation for the next census. Accurate 

census figures determine aid to the Town, and since 

Thurman addresses are Warrensburg or Athol, this may lead 

to confusion and loss of funding. 

Sincerely, 

Thomas Birdsall, Assessor 

 

Susan E. Staples 

Town Clerk, Town of Thurman 

PO Box 29 

Athol, New York 12810 

STATEMENT FROM THE THURMAN TOWN CLERK 
 

At last month's  Organizational Meeting there were resolutions 

 passed by the  majority of the Town Board. Some of these 
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resolutions are having a negative impact on how this office 

operates. 

Resolution #14 Resolution Adjusting and Deleting positions. This 

resolution took away the pay for the position of Deputy Town 

Clerk. There are funds in the budget for this position. We 

are extremely fortunate to have a Deputy who is knowledgeable 

about not only this office, but a lot of matters that happen on a 

day to day basis in the building. By voting to make this an unpaid 

position you are expecting someone to work for free which 

basically eliminates this position. This is resulting in more work 

and less man hours in which to do this. This resolution is having a 

negative impact in the office of Town Clerk. This is a vital position 

where the clerk not only covers the office when the town clerk is 

away, but she also serves as an internal systems of checks and 

balances. This office cannot operate to its full capacity without a 

paid clerk. 

 

COMITTEES: The Supervisor made the following appointments Councilwoman 

Harris was appointed to Youth Events and Highway.  She will oversee youth 

parties and make sure receipts are brought in and reports are done. For the 

Highway Department she was asked to communicate with them and report on 

their needs, and maybe report on what they are doing. Councilwoman Ackley 

was appointed Personal Committee and asked to come in to each office once a 

month to hear their concerns and needs and to bring those in a report at the 

monthly meetings. Councilman Needham was appointed to Building and 

Grounds committee and was asked to assess the basement and come up with a 

plan to clean and organize the basement. He was also asked to check the 
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playground equipment for safety and to report on any possible repairs or upkeep. 

He was also asked to find out what the guidelines were for safety on the 

playground. Councilwoman Seaman was appointed to the Landfill committee and 

asked to conduct audits on garbage bag stickers and to do periodic reports on the 

C&D. Councilwoman Seaman continued to interrupt the Supervisor as she made 

the appointments.  

OLD BUSSINESS: Supervisor Hyde said she had a letter from Perky Granger 

regarding the Summer Concert Series. She then read the letter.  She went on to 

explain that there were some changes made this year regarding the concerts.  

Councilwoman Seaman started to speak out of order and the Supervisor had to 

remind her that she was the Chairman, and that she needed to wait and that she 

(Supervisor Hyde) was in charge of the meeting. Councilwoman Seaman asked 

why she didn’t shut up for a minute. Thank you and proceeded to talk. Supervisor 

Hyde told her that we could not have a conversation while she talked like that. 

She asked that the meeting be paused 8:06 while Councilwoman Seaman spoke 

out of order. The meeting resumed at 8:08. Supervisor Hyde proceeded to 

explain the process in which the musicians are paid for the concerts. The 

organizer hires the band, but they never have access to the funds for events. They 

organize contracts and vouchers, and that the Supervisor pays the bands on the 

night of the performance. Supervisor Hyde noted that the funding for the 

concerts had already arrived, and Councilwoman Seaman wanted to see a 

proposal for the concert series. The Supervisor noted that the Board does not see 

proposals from the TSA. Discussion ensued. The Supervisor asked Joe Groff to 

come up and speak. Mr. Groff started to speak about the plans that he had hoped 

to carry out regarding the selection of bands for the concerts. He said that it was 

too late to try and book a big name act as they tend to book 12 months in 

advance.  He also noted that in the past there was $13,000.00 for the concerts 

and no one was ever told where to spend it or how to spend it.  He stated that he 

never wanted to have access to the funds, but was hoping to perhaps bring in 

bigger name bands. He said that the next thing that he knew there was a 

resolution written with his name in it stating what he should spend and he was 

never notified by the board about the resolution. Councilwoman Harris pointed 

out that it was Councilwoman Seaman’s resolution. When Councilwoman 

Seaman started to speak Mr. Groff told her to shut up. He started to speak about 
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his plans when he was again interrupted by Councilwoman Seaman. Supervisor 

Hyde told her that she was not in charge of this meeting, and that Mr. Groff was 

talking. Councilwoman Seaman continued to speak out of order while Supervisor 

Hyde asked for someone to bring a motion to the floor rescinding Resolution # 17. 

Discussion ensued. Mr. Groff spoke about the problems he has encountering 

booking bands with the new constraints in place. Councilwoman Seaman said she 

heard that he only wanted to do 4 concerts. Both he and the Supervisor asked 

where she heard that, and she said out and around. She was informed that was 

not correct. Mr. Groff told her that if she had questions she should have 

contacted him for information, and he noted that she had made no attempt to do 

so. More discussion ensued. 

RESOLUTIONS: 

Resolution # 28 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by Supervisor 

Hyde 

RESOLUTION TO RESCIND RESOLUTION # 17 CAPPING THE PAY FOR BANDS 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board rescinds resolution # 17 of 2018 capping the 

amount to be spent on bands for the Monday Night Summer Concert Series. 

A ROLL CALL VOTE WAS CALLED. 

Motion Carried: Ayes~4 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Hyde, Nays~1 Seaman 

WHITESPACE: Discussion on whether to hire Fred Engelmann to run the 

Whitespace system or if it should go out for bid. It was decided that it should be 

put out for a bid. Supervisor Hyde said that she would ask Mr. Engelmann what 

technical requirements may needed to be meant of an operator to do the job. 

Councilwoman Seaman felt that he was not the proper person to ask, and stated 

that there was an older proposal that could be used to find an operator. It was 

noted that a Whitespace committee had been formed, but was done away with at 

the Organizational Meeting.  Discussion continued on about Whitespace. The 

Supervisor noted that there was progress getting people to pay their bills. 

Councilwoman Harris noted that the people she spoke to didn’t want 

Whitespace.  She also said that Spectrum had plans to come into town with the 
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intent of hooking up to 75% of the residents by the end of the year. An 

automated invoice system was also discussed.  

Councilwoman Seaman made a motion that because of your unwillingness to 

provide us and go by the resolutions that were duly passed by the Board on 

January 4th I’m making a motion to eliminate the position of 

Secretary/Bookkeeper as of tonight until such that we can get a handle on what 

we have. The motion was not seconded. 

REPORTS: COUNCILWOMAN HARRIS read her Annual Audit Report for the Town 

Supervisor, Town Clerk, Justice, Tax Collector all reports were confirmed by the 

Town Board at the Annual Accounting. See the attached reports.  Each 

department was given a copy of their reports. Councilwoman Harris stated that 

she had received several calls from residents with comments. They addressed 

TSA, summer concerts, highway department, Veteran’s Monument. She attached 

report for full details on her report. It was noted the there was a small vault 

buried out front during the Bicentennial as a time capsule.  

Resolution # 29 

On a motion introduced by Councilman Needham and seconded by 

Councilwoman Harris  

RESOLUTION APPROVING THE TUCKER FAMILY TO PURSUE EFFORTS TO FUND 

IMPROVEMENTS TO THE VETERANS’ MONUMENT 

RESOLUTION approving the Tucker Family to move forward with their effort to 

find funding for the proposed plan to upgrade the Memorial. This would include 

the addition of two side wings for the current monument out front.  

Motion Carried: Ayes~5 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Seaman, Hyde, Nays~0 

Reports Continued Councilwoman Harris read a report on the Youth 

Commission. She noted changes that would be made going forward to ensue that 

reports are filed and that the keys and building are secure. The next meeting of 

the Youth Commission is February 23.  

PRIVILAGE OF THE FLOOR: Privilege of the floor was granted.  

Resolution # 30 
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On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Ackley and seconded by 

Councilwoman Seaman 

RESOLUTION TO HAVE THE SECURITY CAMERAS RUN 24 HOURS A DAY 

RESOLUTION for the security cameras to run 24 hours a day, 365 days a 

year subject to FOIL. 

A Roll Call Vote was called. 

Motion Carried: Ayes~3 Ackley, Needham, Seaman, Nay~1 Hyde, 

Abstain~1 Harris 

Councilwoman Ackley asked about the $47,00.00 fine from the IRS. Debra 

Runyon then went on to explain that a W-2 was not sent in January 2015 

with the rest, and that this resulted in the fine. She went on to explain how 

she was in the process of  working with the IRS and the Social Security 

Administration to reduce the fine.  Discussion about this ensued.  

 

PRIVILAGE OF THE FLOOR WAS CLOSED 

 

Resolution # 31 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Seaman and seconded by 

Councilman Needham 

 RESOLUTION TO HAVE THE SEPTIC TANKS PUMPED 

RESOLUTION to have the septic tanks pumped prior to the Jack Wax Party 

and have the Department of Health approve the water testing before 

March 1st so that the water can be used. 

Motion Carried: Ayes~3 Ackley, Needham, Seaman, Nay~1 Hyde, 

Abstain~1 Harris 
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Resolution # 32 On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and 

seconded by Councilman Needham 

RESOLUTION CALLING ON TOWN OF THURMAN, RESIDENTS, AND 

BUSINESS OWNERS TO ADOPT THE “THINK DIFFERENTLY” INITIATIVE TO 

ASSIST INDIVIDUALS WITH SPECIAL NEEDS AND THEIR FAMILIES 

WHEREAS, the “Think Differently” initiative is about promoting awareness 

and acceptance of all people, and advocating for the inclusion of all 

individuals living on the Autism Spectrum and with special needs; and 

WHEREAS, our state and communities are stronger because of our diversity 

and differences; and 

WHEREAS, according the Center for Disease Control (CDC) over 55 million 

people, or approximately 19% of Americans, have a type of disability or 

special need; and 

WHEREAS, for some people with special needs, the very things that make 

them unique can also keep them on the sidelines, separate from those who 

night not understand their differences or uniqueness; and 

WHEREAS, it is important to promote and provide guidance to those with 

special needs on how to access publically supported services available to 

them in the community; and 

WHEREAS, it is important to encourage and educate the community and 

businesses on ways they can make facilities and services more accessible 

and on how to train staff to welcome and support special needs customers 

and co-workers; and 

WHEREAS, the goal of this initiative is to provide a supportive and inclusive 

environment for individuals of all abilities by supporting community events 

that expand family friendly opportunities for people with special needs and 

their families; and 

WHEREAS, adopting the “Think Differently” initiative is an important 

statement that our Town officials, business owners and residents can make 

to show their support for the differently-abled  children and adults with 

special needs, and their families. 
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NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Thurman residents 

and business owners to adopt the “Think Differently” initiative so that all 

are better prepared to communicate with, provide for, support those living 

on the Autism Spectrum and with special needs. 

Motion Carried: Ayes~5 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Seaman, Hyde, Nays~0 

 

Resolution # 33 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by 

Councilman Needham 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE AGREEMENT 

The town board of the Town of Thurman approves an “Agreement Between 

The Town of Thurman and Glen Falls Animal Hospital” and authorizes the 

supervisor to sign the necessary documents. 

Councilwoman Ackley noted that the contract was already signed. The 

Supervisor noted that she had not sent it in, and had no intention of doing 

so without board approval.  

Motion Carried: Ayes~ 4 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Hyde, Nays~0, 

Abstain~1 Seaman 

 

Resolution # 34 

On a motion introduced by Councilman Needham and seconded by 

Councilwoman Harris 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE AGREEMENT 

The town board of the Town of Thurman approves “County Of Warren 

Local Tourism Promotional And Convention Development Amended 

Agreement For 2018 With The Town Of Thurman” and authorizes the 

supervisor to sign the necessary documents. 

Motion Carried: Ayes~5 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Seaman, Hyde, Nays~0 
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Resolution # 35 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by 

Supervisor Hyde 

RESOLUTION TO RESCIND THE DECISION TO DELETE THE ASSESSOR CLERK 

POSITION 

WHEREAS the assessor needs the help of a clerk and 

WHEREAS this is am important and needed position in the assessors office 

in order to adequately serve the public and 

WHEREAS the 2018 Thurman Town Budget has funds in the amount of 

$11,000.00 supported by revenue to fund the assessor clerk position now 

be it 

RESOLVED that the town board of the Town of Thurman rescinds the 

decision to delete the assessor clerk position.  

A Roll Call Vote was called. 

Motion Failed: Ayes~2 Harris, Hyde, Nays~3 Ackley, Needham, Seaman 

 

Resolution # 36 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by 

Supervisor Hyde 

RESOLUTION TO RESCIND DECISION TO ELIMINATE FUNDS FOR THE 

DEPUTY TOWN CLERK POSITION 

WHEREAS the town clerk needs the help of a deputy clerk and  

WHEREAS this is an important and needed position in the town clerk’ office 

in order to adequately serve the public and 

WHEREAS the 2018 Thurman Town Budget has funds in the amount of 

$4,000.00 supported by revenue to fund the deputy town clerk position 

now be it 
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RESOLVED that the town of Thurman rescinds the decision to eliminate 

funds for the deputy town clerk position 

A Roll Call Vote was called. 

Motion Failed: Ayes~2 Harris, Hyde, Nays~3 Ackley, Needham, Seaman 

 

Councilwoman Seaman brought a motion to the floor to assign the duties 

of the Second Deputy Town Clerk. It was not seconded. 

Resolution # 37 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by 

Supervisor Seaman 

RESOLUTION TO RESCIND DECISION TO CUT HOURS AND HOURLY RATE 

WHEREAS the town supervisor needs a full time confidential secretary to do 

secretarial work and bookkeeping and 

WHEREAS this is an important and needed position in the Office of the 

Town Supervisor in order to fulfill the fiscal and administrative duties of 

that office and  

WHEREAS the 2018 Thurman Town Budget has funds supported by revenue 

to provide benefits to this full time position of confidential secretary and 

WHEREAS the supervisor’s office always had either a part time secretary 

AND a part time bookkeeper or a FULL time confidential 

secretary/bookkeeper except for a period of time when a former supervisor 

could not find anyone willing to fill this full time position now be it 

RESOLVED that the town board rescinds its decision to cut the hours and 

the hourly rate of the confidential secretary. 

 

During discussion Councilwoman Seaman moved to eliminate the position. 

It was not seconded. 
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A Roll Call vote was called. 

Motion Failed: Ayes~2 Harris, Hyde, Nays~3 Ackley, Needham, Seaman 

 

Resolution # 38 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by 

Councilman Needham 

RESOLUTION TO PAY JACK WAX BAND 

WHEREAS the TSA is returning $2,686.02 of unused OT funds to the town 

per the contract between the town and the TSA and 

WHEREAS it is necessary to pay Hollis Ovitt to perform for the Jack Wax 

party out of OT funds now 

BE IT RESOLVED that the town board will pay Hollis Ovitt his fee of $550.00 

out of those remaining funds. 

Motion Carried: Ayes~5 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Seaman, Hyde, Nays~0 

 

Resolution # 39 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by 

Councilwoman Ackley 

RESOLUTION TO SEEK THURMAN REPRESENTATIVE TO SERVE ON COUNTY 

YOUTH BUREAU 

The Thurman Town Board seeks an individual interested in representing the 

Town of Thurman on the Warren County Youth Bureau on a volunteer 

basis. Please send letters of interest to the Thurman Town Clerk, PO Box 29, 

Athol, NY 12810. Letters are due by the next board meeting on March 14. 

 

During discussion Councilwoman Seaman made a motion to appoint Sue 

Shepler. It was not seconded. She wanted an  appointment to be made 

now, and not at the next board meeting. It was decided to wait until the 
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next meeting to make an appointment so letters of interest from others 

could be received.  

Motion Carried: Ayes~5 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Seaman, Hyde, Nays~0 

 

Resolution # 40 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Seaman and seconded by 

Councilman Needham 

RESOLUTION TO ASIGN THE DUTIES OF THE SECOND DEPUTY TOWN CLERK 

THE DUTIES of the Second Deputy Town Clerk should be to answer phones 

in the Town Clerk’s office.  

 

Discussion ensued. Councilwoman Seaman the board had to set the duties 

of the second clerk. It was pointed out that the Board may assign those 

duties. Councilwoman Seaman said then we will.  Councilwoman Seaman 

wanted to limit the duties of the second deputy position, who was 

identified as Mary Eddy, saying people didn’t want her into their private 

files. The Supervisor pointed out that those files are not kept in the Town 

Clerk’s office. The Town Clerk pointed out that by deputizing her that 

protected everyone. Councilwoman Seaman disagreed. The Supervisor 

pointed out that this is an unpaid position, and that someone was willing to 

come to the town and do, and this is the thanks that they get.  The 

Supervisor noted that with cuts in staff work may not get done. 

Councilwoman Seaman said that’s what the clerk is paid for. The Town 

Clerk noted that she was going to start cutting back her hours, and would 

not be working extended extra hours to get the work done.  

 

 

 

A Roll Call Vote was called. 
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Motion Carried: Ayes~3 Ackley, Needham, Seaman, Nays~2 Harris, Hyde 

 

 

Resolution # 41 

On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and seconded by 

Supervisor Hyde 

 

RESOLUTION TO PAY CLAIMS 

The Town Board of the Town of Thurman approves 

Vouchers Numbers ~ 2018-39 thru 2018-135 

General Fund ~ $15,670.11 

Highway Fund ~ $127,106.04 

Enterprise Fund ~$273.91 

 

Discussion ensued with Councilwoman Seaman wanting to delete some 

bills from the general fund for the purchase of computers, and other 

expense for legal fees, salt, engineers and kerosene that she wanted 

debited to 2017.  

 

A Roll Call Vote was called. 

Motion Carried: Ayes~3 Harris, Needham, Hyde, Nays~1 Seaman, Abstain 

~1 Ackley 

ADJOURMENT: On a motion introduced by Councilwoman Harris and 

seconded by Supervisor Hyde the meeting was adjourned at 10:37.  

Motion Carried: Ayes~5 Ackley, Harris, Needham, Seaman, Hyde, Nays~0 
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Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Susan E Staples, Town Clerk 

February 23, 2018 
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